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Welcome to the August 2019 BCID Newsletter.

We are celebrating dam levels of around 80% with the promise of some more rain this week.
This is great news for Cape Town, although, if the last few days heat wave is anything to go
by then we are in for another very hot summer this year.

The Blackheath CID staff are very busy addressing the rapid Spring growth, mowing, weed
pulling and are also planning to plant more trees in September.

As you all know the constant and further damage to the local Fever Trees is ongoing
despite our efforts to protect them from being debarked.

The PVA treatment to the bark is a temporary measure and with the harsh local climate, it
does not last for more than a month or two. Resources are challenged in repeating
applications as regularly as this both for cost and manpower and so it would make sense to
rather plan to replace the trees in time with trees that will be more hardy and less attractive
to "Muti collectors".

For those who missed the story on SABC's Fokus on the 09th of June 2019, here is the link
to that story:

YouTube link - SABC Fokus 09 June 2019

https://youtu.be/jeNMO0KFhis




Upgrades in Rand Road.



Road infrastructure upgrades have taken place in the cul de sac in Rand Road to enable
access to the property at the rear of the PERI Formwork Scaffolding Engineering (Pty) Ltd
Premises.

This will allow for better access and turning circles in the area.

Buttskop Road - Roadworks and non-
motorised transport lanes.



Concerns have arisen relating to the quality of workmanship and lane widths in the Buttskop
Road area. The BCID Staff have been engaging with the City in this regard and have
flagged a range of concerns relating to vehicle turning circles, lane widths and the levels.
Concerns have also been raised about the type of kerbs that have been placed there.

The sharp edged kerbstones do not bode well with heavy vehicles and may pose a threat to
tyres and indeed the life span of the kerbs themselves.

Heavy vehicles pose a challenge to the painted lines in the area and the Municipality
recently completed a program to renew lines, especially along this route.

The plan is to attend to the broken up black top on the corner of Trafford and Anfield Roads
as part of the tarring of the Buttskop Road sections.



Delays at Frederick Street are as a result of the fact that Eskom is required to move their
power lines.

This is impacting on the completion of tarring works along the entire Buttskop Road.

We trust that Eskom will attend to this request as soon as they are operationally able to do
so.

Range Road improvements and raised
intersections.



The raised intersection sand additional stop controls that have been implemented in Range
Road have increased safety along this route and have definitely assisted in reducing speeds
between Anfield Road and the Blackheath Station.

In time we believe that the intersection of Anfield Road and Range Road will also be raised,
this will further address safety at this intersection. In the past vehicle driving speeds and the
failure to stop at the Stop controls in Range Road were a huge concern.

Driver behaviour is a major concern throughout the City and we act to ensure that we
improve road safety within the Blackheath Industrial Area.

We would like to see further raised intersections being implemented at the intersection of
School and Wimbledon Roads and also Heath Close and Wimbledon Road in the future.



Buttskop Railway Level Crossing
The closure of Frederick Street adjacent to the Buttskop Road level crossing is the first step
in addressing the challenges being experienced in Buttskop Road and will surely make for a
better arrangement and especially at the level crossing.

Delays are being experienced in anticipation of the moving of the Eskom infrastructure.

Despite this, we trust that the roadworks here and all along Buttskop Road will be
completed soon. The delays have caused much irritation and in some instances a danger to
road users.



Ths City of Cape Town has had many interactions regarding the future of the Blackheath
Railway Level Crossing. Public engagements are set to start in October 2019.

Several options have been proposed and a preferred option has been identified. This and
the other alternatives will be showcased at a public meeting in Blackheath in October.

I will ensure that all registered property owners are informed of the date set for this
engagement and I urge you to register your opinion in this regard, whether in support of the
proposed improvements or to voice further concerns or opinions in this regard in the interest
of public safety and the future of accessibility vie the Strand / Buttskop Road entrance to the
Blackheath Industrial Area.



The Blackheath Cleansing Team

The BCID Cleansing Team are constantly busy working through the area attending to litter-
picking and verge clearing and maintenance.

Now that Spring is here they will be seen mowing verges and pulling out weeds throughout



the area. Litter picking and verge maintenance is a constant task. No sooner have they
cleaned a street and it's almost time to repeat the operation.

Littering is a huge problem in Blackheath as well as trucks that often lose their loads along
the internal roads.

Please report issues to the BCID office or to me directly.

Safety and Security
Below are the stats collected by the Blackheath CID and our partners and does not include
SAPS Stats that have not been forthcoming in the last 2 months due to failure on the part of
the SAPS to report on same.

We have an engagement set for tomorrow, the 19th of September at 10:00am and trust that
we will be served on all of the outstanding SAPS Stats for June, July and August 2019.

The Blackheath CID Annual General
Meeting 10 October 2019 @ 13:00
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